## Baytheon

Integrated Defense Systems 528 Boston Post Road Sudbury, Massachusetts

01776-3375 USA 978.440.1000

December 17, 2004

Mr. Jeff Ritter Wayland Town Hall 41 Cochituate Road Wayland, MA 01778

Re: Draft Water Quality Permit Closure Documentation

Former Raytheon Facility 430 Boston Post Road Wayland, Massachusetts (the "Site") Permit No. 133939

Dear Mr. Jeff Ritter:

Raytheon Company has submitted a draft Water Quality Permit Closure Document for public comment that summarizes the water quality monitoring conducted during the excavation and restoration of the two acres of impacted wetlands at the Site. A copy of the draft report is available for your review at the public repositories located at the Wayland Public Library and the Wayland Board of Health Office. The document is also located on the Site Webpage:

www.ermne.com username: raytheon password: wayland \*case sensitive

If you have any comments on the document, please forward them in writing to me at the address provided below by January 19, 2005.

Edwin P. Madera Raytheon Company 528 Boston Post Road Mail Stop 1880 Sudbury, MA 01776

Monitoring of the approximately 71, 000 plants in the remediated area indicates a healthy and vibrant wetland community. Additional details of the survivability of the wetland plants can be found in the 2004 Wetland Restoration Monitoring Report, including monitoring methods, monitoring results and invasive species control. The Monitoring Report is available at the public repositories and the Site Webpage.

Raytheon is committed to improving and protecting the environment and natural resources in your community.

Sincerely,

Edwin P. Madera Raytheon Company

Mr. John Drobinski, ERM, 399 Boylston Street, 6<sup>th</sup> Floor, Boston, MA Massachusetts DEP, Northeast Regional Office – Boston, MA cc:

Wayland Board of Health (PIP Repository) Wayland Public Library (PIP Repository)

**PIP Participants**